Rabbi and Mrs. Leo Jung c/o Ozar Hatorah of Iran P. O. Box 52h Teheran, Iran

Dear Rabbi and Mrs. Jung:

I know you will excuse me if I am brief in this note, but the press of official duties and personal matters make it impossible to elaborate as I otherwise would have wanted to.

From the introduction you can understand that I am quite occupied with "personal matters." This week-end Mindy gave birth to a baby girl and, thank G-d, both mother and daughter are doing well. We are really sorry that the happy event did not occur beofre you left for Iran, but we know that your good wishes from afar are close to us here.

There is nothing new in the Center except that we are all looking forward to your return.

Sincerely.

Rabbi Norman Lamm

FRATCOLLEMENT